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• Americans for the Arts and our National Partners pushed for 

Congress to include relief for the nonprofit arts sector in any COVID-19 

relief package.

• Our coalition worked with our Congressional champions to bring 

ours asks to the attention of House and Senate Leadership.

• Reps. Chellie Pingree (D-ME) and Suzanne Bonamici (D-OR) led a 

letter asking for $4 billion in economic relief for the arts sector. Dear 

Colleague letter to House Leadership 

• Sen. Tom Udall (D-NM) led a similar letter to Senate Leadership also 

asking for $4 billion in economic relief for the arts sector. 
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• Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act: 

Signed into law by President Trump on March 27, 2020.

• Contained important relief for nonprofits, sole proprietors, self-

employed workers, and independent contractors:  

• Paycheck Protection Program: Low-interest loans (that can be 

forgivable) administered by local lenders for nonprofit employers with 

up to 500 employees.

• Emergency Assistance Grants: An advance for Economic Injury 

Disaster Loans (EIDL) that does not have to be paid back.
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• Paycheck Protection Program (PPP):

• The CARES Act authorizes $350 billion in small business interruption 

loans to be administered by the Small Business Administration 

(SBA).

• Congress added an additional $310 billion for PPP last week.

• Typical loan amounts would be 250% (2.5 times) of one month’s 

payroll costs.

• To be completely forgiven, money can be spent on things like payroll 

costs, continuation of healthcare benefits, rent, and utilities (75% 

must be spent on payroll and employers must retain employees). 
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• Emergency Assistance Grants with EIDL:

• The CARES Act provides $10 billion in funds for Emergency 

Assistance Grants. 

• Congress added an additional $50 billion for the EIDL program 

and an additional $10 billion for Emergency Assistance 

Grants last week.

• It allows small businesses to receive immediate cash payments of 

$10,000 in three days and waive certain requirements on loans of 

less than $200,000.
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• Congress is beginning to put together a fourth COVID-19 relief 

package that has been referred to by some as “CARES Act 2.0.”

• It is expected to include money for state and local governments, who’s 

budgets have been severely hurt by this pandemic.

• Americans for the Arts—along with many of our National Partners—

recently sent to Capitol Hill recommendations on how to provide for 

nonprofits in future COVID-19 relief legislation.
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